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Our purpose is to glorify God the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit, by sharing Jesus, as Savior and 
Lord, and helping people trust Him through WORSHIP, CHRISTIAN EDUCATION, OUTREACH, 
FELLOWSHIP, and SERVICE TO OTHERS.  
 

                                                    Trinity Sunday-Holy Communion 
ORDER OF THE SERVICE_ _  1st Sunday After Pentecost                     June 3, 2012 
                                                    

GATHERING IN JESUS NAME                              
PRELUDE:                                                                                                                                                                                            ““““Spirit Song”Spirit Song”Spirit Song”Spirit Song”                                                                                                                                                                                                                J. Wimber 
                                      
                                          WELCOME VISITORS & GREETINGS 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:       (See Bulletin Inserts) & Ritual of Registration.  
Please sign the attendance register and pass it to other people in the pew with you.   
      

SHARING COMMON CONCERNS 
WE PAUSE FOR A MOMENT OF SILENT PRAYER, PREPARING OUR HEARTS FOR 
WORSHIPING GOD.  Use this time to make yourself available to God and His Word. 
 
LIGHTING OF THE CANDLES - Welcoming Jesus, The Light Of The World. 
 
PRAYER/PRAISE REQUESTS - Write on pew card and place in offering plate to be put in the bulletin. 
*PRAYER OF PRAISE AND ADORATION 
*THE LORD’S PRAYER (IN UNISON) 

OFFERING PRAISE TO GOD 
*CALL TO WORSHIP: (Isaiah 6, Romans 8, John 3) 
Leader:  We come this morning to praise God, the three in one. 
People: Holy, Holy, Holy is the God of hosts. 
Leader: We rejoice in our identity and our new birth in the Spirit. 
People: Heaven and earth are full of God’s glory. 
Leader: Let us worship the God of glory and love. 
People: We will come before our God with praise, love, and thanksgiving. 

 
*THE APOSTLES’ CREED (IN UNISON)                                                        No.716 & On Screen 
*GLORIA PATRI (IN UNISON)                                                                        No.622 & On Screen 
 
*Hymn:                                                    ““““Jesus SaJesus SaJesus SaJesus Saves”                           ves”                           ves”                           ves”                                                                                                                                                           No.306 
                                                        “Fairest Lord Jesus”“Fairest Lord Jesus”“Fairest Lord Jesus”“Fairest Lord Jesus”                                                                                                                                                                                                    No. 88 
 

Call to Confession:  God of love, we come this morning with hearts full of praise; we 
come with deepest gratitude to you. Help us feel the Spirit move within our lives, not 
only during our worship, but in every aspect of our days. Help us respond to your loving 
Spirit with a, “Here am I, send me.”May our time together bless us, inspire us, and lead 
us in your pathways. 
 
Prayer of Confession: (In Silence) God of love and new birth, sometimes I’m so filled 
with awe at your presence that I think I’m unworthy of you. Help me remember that you 
are the God of love—the one who has birthed me again and again into new life. Forgive 
me when I doubt your identity. Forgive me when I shrink from your call or feel 
inadequate as your child. Forgive me for not understanding your full identity as the one 
who creates me, calls me, loves me, saves me, inspires me, sustains me. 
Help me say Holy, Holy, Holy, and know that you are three in one. Amen. 
 
Words of Assurance: God so loved the world, and not just the world, but each and 
every one of us, that God sent Jesus into the world to bring the message of love, 
forgiveness, and salvation. Know that you are loved and treasured beyond measure as 
a true child of God. 
 

  EXPRESSING THANKS TO GOD 
 

OFFERTORY SENTENCE: (Psalm 22, Mark 10) Accept these gifts as tribute and thanks 
for all we have received from your hand. 
 
OFFERTORY MUSIC:                                                             ““““I Give All to You”               I Give All to You”               I Give All to You”               I Give All to You”                                                                                                                                       L. Harris 

*THE DOXOLOGY (No. 625) and PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES AND OFFERING 
 

CHILDREN’S TIME:                                                                                            Mary Jo Bryan 
 

       THE SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S SUPPER 
COMMUNION MUSIC:                “Let Us Break Bread Together” “Let Us Break Bread Together” “Let Us Break Bread Together” “Let Us Break Bread Together”                                         Choir 

 

HEARING GOD’S WORD 
 
SCRIPTURE LESSON:                      Colossians 3:5Colossians 3:5Colossians 3:5Colossians 3:5----11111111                                                                                                                                                                        (NIV 1984) 
    
MESSAGE:                                         ““““To Live is Christ”To Live is Christ”To Live is Christ”To Live is Christ”                                            
*INVITATION HYMN:                                                        ““““My JesusMy JesusMy JesusMy Jesus, I Love Thee         , I Love Thee         , I Love Thee         , I Love Thee                                                                                                                                             No. 364 

WE GO FORTH SERVING GOD 
*BENEDICTION – (Blessing) 
*TAKING THE LIGHT INTO THE WORLD   
*PASSING THE BLESSING    

*POSTLUDE:                                                                                                                                                    ““““At the Name of Jesus”At the Name of Jesus”At the Name of Jesus”At the Name of Jesus”                                                           M. Brierly 
****PLEASE STAND WHERE THIS MARK APPEARS, IF ABLE. We have childcare available for Infants up to 

age 4 during the service. Children 5 and up are encouraged to be in the sanctuary during Worship time.   
Nursery Attendant- Ms. Jo Proctor                            
 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


Colossians 3:5-11 
5 Put to death, therefore, whatever belongs to your earthly nature: sexual immorality, 
impurity, lust, evil desires and greed, which is idolatry. 6 Because of these, the wrath of 
God is coming. 7 You used to walk in these ways, in the life you once lived. 8 But now 
you must rid yourselves of all such things as these: anger, rage, malice, slander, and 
filthy language from your lips. 9 Do not lie to each other, since you have taken off your 
old self with its practices 10 and have put on the new self, which is being renewed in 
knowledge in the image of its Creator. 11 Here there is no Greek or Jew, circumcised 
or uncircumcised, barbarian, Scythian, slave or free, but Christ is all, and is in all. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                         
Week of June 3, 2012 

TODAY                             9:00am     Worship-Holy Communion  

                                           10:15am     Sunday School 
                                           11:15am     Contemporary Worship Service 
                                              5:00pm    Successful Relationships Workshop Tonight 

MONDAY                         1:00pm     Quilting Group 

                                             6:00pm     Aerobics  

TUESDAY                         6:30pm     Band Practice 
                                             7:00pm     No Choir Practice 

WEDNESDAY                  6:30pm     Wednesday Night Dinner- Sandwiches                            

                                             7:00pm     Worship-Bible Study 

THURSDAY                     7:30am      Men at Prayer 

                                             6:00pm     Aerobics 
                                             7:00pm     Choir Practice 

FRIDAY                              No Friday Activities 
NEXT SUNDAY                9:00am     Worship 

                                            10:15am    Sunday School 
                                            11:15am    Contemporary Worship Service 
 
                                                                                                                             
                                    
 
 
 
 

                                                  
HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS TO: 

Kathleen Waggoner on the 3rd; Chris Eckert on the 4th; Wesley 

Wade Coates, Jackie Fuqua &  J.T. Strasser on the 5th; Michael 

Rosenblatt on the 7th; Bette Mosley on the 8th. 

                                           

                                                        
HAPPY JUNE ANNIVERSARY TO: 

Chris & Debra Eckert on the 4th;  Ed & Rowena Stokowski on the 9th. 
 

  

                                          ATTENDANCE 
Last Sunday’s Attendance: 

9:00 am Morning Worship-77   11:15 am Contemporary Worship-22 
                                                                     

 

 

                    

Last Week-Sunday’s School Attendance: 

10:15 am-42 
 

 

 

 

Duty Elder 

Duty Elder for this week: Allan Stout 

Duty Elder for next week: Kathy Duncan 
                                                                     

   
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                                 



CHURCH CAMP NEWS 
Register now for church camp! Forms are available on the church web site or on the 
youth bulletin board. Jenkins Church will pay half of costs for members and regular 

attendees. For more information, contact Julie Bomar. 
 

 
Junior High Camp- June 10-15 at Crystal Springs 

For youth entering 7th through 9th grade. Registration forms and payment are due to the 
church TODAY June 3rd to receive pre-registration discount. 
 

Junior Camp- June 24-29 at Crystal Springs 
For those entering 4th through 6th grade. Registration forms and payment are due to the 
church by June 10th to receive pre-registration discount. 
 

CPYC- July 8-13 at Bethel University 
For youth entering 10th grade through College freshmen. 

Register online at http://ministrycouncil.cumberland.org/cpcyregistration by June 27. 
 
 
                                  Columbia Presbytery Youth Mission Trip 
 
We will be going July 15-20 to Pleasant Grove, Alabama and working with an 
organization called LOVE (Locally Organized Volunteer Effort) which focuses its work on 
helping to rebuild and repair houses damaged during the April 2011 tornadoes. 
 We may do a variety of work but it will include painting and construction work. 
The mission trip is open to all students currently in 6th-12th grade and will cost $175 per 
person. Because of the nature of this work the organization asks that we have 1 adult 
for every 3 youth that go on the trip, so we need both adults and youth to sign-up to join 
us. Contact Julie Bomar for more information. 
 
 
 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
Get Ready for VBS! NEW dates and times: 

Monday, July 23 – Friday, July 27, 9 a.m. – noon 
Thanks to Hannah Watson and Sarah Mabry for stepping up to be directors of this 

year’s Vacation Bible School. Our theme will be Babylon: Daniel’s Courage in Captivity. 
If you would like to help in any way, please contact Hannah, Sarah, or any member of 

the CE committee. 
 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com
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Grace 

Grace has often been described as God’s unmerited favor. When we talk about grace most often we focus on the unmerited 

aspect of grace.  The human condition carries with it a strong sense of unworthiness, guilt, and condemnation.  We struggle 

with how to overcome these feelings, yet we seem to be plagued with failure in our attempts.  We will do ok for a while, and 

just when we start to feel better about ourselves something happens and all those old feelings of failure seem to rule our 

thinking once again. 

I think this destructive cycle continues to be a hindrance because we are still trying to work for our merit. The unmerited 

aspect of grace has not fully become a revelation in our thinking, nor our hearts.  Romans 12:2 encourages us to no longer 

conform to this world but be transformed by the renewing of our minds, so we can test and approve what God’s will is.  

Wouldn’t we love to know what God’s will is during times of struggle, and even replace the struggle with the peace that 

comes from knowing God’s will?  Knowing God’s will is preceded by transformed thinking.  As long as we remain tangled in 

thoughts of unworthiness we will tend to struggle to know God’s will and the peace that accompanies it. 

Romans 5:8 states, “God demonstrates his own love for us in this: While we were still sinners, Christ died for us.”  This 

verse reveals the unmerited aspect of grace.  Christ died only for the unmerited, and Jesus died while we deserved no 

merit.  Only the unmerited can receive grace. Merit means something that deserves or justifies a reward or commendation; 

a commendable quality, an act.  Christ died for us while we had no merit, while we had no act that deserved a reward or 

commendation. Our only merit is Jesus and He is all the merit we will ever need. This is a transforming revelation we all 

need to take hold of and make it our own. 

The other aspect of grace is favor.  Grace is defined in Philippians 2:13 (NLT) “For God is working in you, giving you the 

desire and the power to do what pleases him.”  This is the beauty of grace.  Grace is the God given desire and power to 

change the way we think, to change the choices we make, to walk in freedom instead of bondage, and to embrace truth 

instead of lies.  Romans 6 teaches us we are free from sin, and we can and should choose to submit our members to God 

as instruments of righteousness.  We are not trapped in sin.  The spiritual reality is we are free to walk with Jesus and 

pattern our lives after Him.  We can choose the truth of unmerited favor (God’s grace) and change the way we respond to 

life’s situations. Remember God is at work in you giving you the desire and the power to please Him. 

Pastor Jonathan  

 

https://www.cmd2pdf.com


Greetings from New England!  Since living in Nolensville life has taken on many adventures. We think of everyone there often.  We look forward to 

the mail carrier bringing the Jenkins Church newsletter and The Nolensville Dispatch so we can keep up on the local news. We are hoping to visit 

Nolensville in the fall and in the meantime we would like to share with you an update on our blessed lives. Dave and I are celebrating our 7th wedding 

anniversary this summer.  We  enjoy walking, reading, the beach, and antiquing.  We are both very involved with our church.  Dave sings in the choir 

and is the chairperson of the music committee.  He is also the webmaster.  Our  website is churchonahill.org  if anyone would like to check it out. For 

more than 30 years he has grown all the houseplants for our church fair.  We transform the church narthex in to a plant shop.  I am enjoying being 

back at  the church I grew up in and being close to my mom to help where needed.   I am currently the chairperson of a very busy missions 

committee and serve on  the executive board. Dave and my blended family includes five children.  Three are married.   So far we have granddogs. 

Many of you probably remember Brian and Brendon, the two blonde boys, that most thought were twins.  Brian and Robin were married a year ago 

at  Pharsalia Plantation in Virginia.  They met at UT where Brian earned a degree in Forestry and Robin earned a Bachelor of Science in Nursing.  In 

2010 after much planning and saving they gave up their jobs and hiked thru the Appalachian Trail from Georgia to Maine.  Last summer Brian 

worked as a Ridge Runner on the Appalachian Trail in Maryland.  This year he is working at the Outer Banks in North Carolina.  It's a complete 

change  from the mountains.  Brian's wife, Robin, is working with the health department in North Carolina.   Brendon and his longtime girlfriend, 

Lindsey, are living in Georgia.  Brendon is working at a Sears Home Store franchise with his dad.  Lindsey is finishing classes with the hopes of 

becoming a Speech Therapist.  Brendon still plays  the drums and also enjoys the outdoors. My email address is gmwinn31@hotmail.com.  We 

would welcome updates on your families and activities.   

Take care and we hope to see ya'll in the fall.  Dave and Gail (Winnett) Crispin 

 

CHURCH CAMP NEWS 

Register now for church camp! Forms are available on the church web site or on the youth bulletin board. 

Jenkins Church will pay half of listed cost for members and regular attendees. For more information, contact 

Julie Bomar. 

Junior High Camp- June 10-15 at Crystal Springs - $160 

For youth entering 7th through 9th grade. Registration forms and payment are due to the church by June 

3rd to receive pre-registration discount. 

Junior Camp- June 24-29 at Crystal Springs - $160 

For those entering 4th through 6th grade. Registration forms and payment are due to the church by June 

10th to receive pre-registration discount. 

CPYC- July 8-13 at Bethel University - $275 

For youth entering 10th grade through College freshmen. 

Register online at http://ministrycouncil.cumberland.org/cpcyregistration by June 27. 

Columbia Presbytery Youth Mission Trip 

We will be going July 15-20 to Pleasant Grove, Alabama and working with an organization called LOVE (Locally 

Organized Volunteer Effort) which focuses its work on helping to rebuild and repair houses damaged during 

the April 2011 tornadoes. 

We may do a variety of work but it will include painting and construction work. The mission trip is open to all 

students currently in 6th-12th grade and will cost $175 per person. Because of the nature of this work the 

organization asks that we have 1 adult for every 3 youth that go on the trip, so we need both adults and youth 

to sign-up to join us. Contact Julie Bomar for more information. 

 



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

Babylon: Daniel’s Courage in Captivity 

Get Ready for VBS! NEW dates and times:  Monday, July 23 – Friday, July 27, 9 a.m. – noon 

Thanks to Hannah Watson and Sarah Mabry for stepping up to be directors of this year’s Vacation Bible 

School.  

Look for registration information soon at www.jenkinscp.org. VBS is a wonderful outreach to the community, 

and provides our volunteers with a great, fun experience!  If you would like to help in any way, with your time, 

talents, or donations of items, please contact Hannah, Sarah, or any member of the CE committee. 

 

OUTREACH:  ***SAVE THE DATE***   Make plans to attend our Outreach fund-raiser on the evening of Saturday, 

September 22nd.  We're bringing back the UN-TALENT SHOW along with dinner, and a silent auction. Proceeds will fund 

our Christmas Outreach Program since we are "resting"  Carnival For Kids  this year.  We're expecting an increase in 

the number of families school counselors request help for this holiday season (probably around 40!)  so we hope YOU can 

help us assist those in need this Christmas by participating in this fun event.  Look for more details in the bulletin soon! 

TECHNOLOGY:  The computer in the church library has become woefully outdated.  That computer is our only public 

computer at the church and it does get a fair amount of use, but not enough to justify purchase of a new one.  If you 

have an old computer (but not older than 5 to 6 years) that you are no longer using, please consider donating it to the 

church so we can use it as our new library computer.  For more information, please contact Dave Turko. 

CHURCH DIRECTORY: David Day is putting together an updated Jenkins Picture Directory from the last directory we had. 

Please recheck your information for correct spelling, missing information, addresses, phone numbers, etc.  If you would 

like your picture or family picture retaken, please contact David Day and he will take another one for you. 

 

  

HAPPY JUNE BIRTHDAYS TO: Joy Wilker & Lauren Rippy on the 1st; Kathleen Waggoner on the 3rd; Chris Eckert on the 
4th; Wesley Wade Coates, Jackie Fugua &  J.T. Strasser on the 5th; Michael Rosenblatt on the 7th; Bette Mosley on the 
8th; Jonathan Watson on the 10th,Katherine Wilker, Elizabeth Wilker & Lauren Wilker on the 11th, Julie Bomar & Savannah 
Ball on the 12th; Karen Miles & Rose Tidwell on the 14th; & Wendell Moses on the 19th; Jessica Haywood Bailey, Debra 
Eckert & Kate Mosley on the 20th; Tyler Hardy on the 21st; Jeanni Watson on the 24th, Pete Mosley on the 25th; James 
Sharpton on the 26th; Bobbye Vaughan on the 27th; Teresa Justis on the 28th.  
 
HAPPY JUNE WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES TO:  Chris & Debra Eckert on the 4th;; Ed & Rowena Stokowski on the 9th; Bill & 
Mary Beth Roland on the 14th; Jeremy & Amy Murphy on the 21st; Eric & Kate Oaks on the 22nd; Pete & Teresa 
Francescon on the 25th; Steve & Susan Dornan on the 26th; Hank & Peggy Shelton on the 29th. 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 

RETIREES’ OUTING   Wednesday, June 13, 11:00 a.m. 

Meet at Jenkins. Contact 776-5450 if you have any questions.   Everyone welcome!  

                             MEN’S FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST Third Saturday each month 7:00 am. 

~~ Traditional ~WORSHIP SERVICE~~ 9:00 A.M.                                                                                                                                                                  

~~SUNDAY SCHOOL~~ 10:15 A.M.                                                                                                                                                            

~~Contemporary ~WORSHIP SERVICE~~11:15am     
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           JUNE  2012 

~~ Traditional ~WORSHIP SERVICE~~ 9:00 A.M.                                                                                                                                                                  

~~SUNDAY SCHOOL~~ 10:15 A.M.                                                                                                                                                            

~~Contemporary ~WORSHIP SERVICE~~11:15am                                                                                                                                                                                                   

COMMUNION 1ST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH                                                                                                                                                      

HOPE TO SEE YOU HERE!    

Phone (615) 776-2339                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Fax      (615) 776-3520                                                                                                                                                                             

www.jenkinscp.org 

 

 

Committee Meetings at the call of Chairperson:                                                                Your Session Members:                                                                             
Christian Education, Building & Grounds                                     Class of 2012: Larry Gardner, Steve Allemore, Mike Bryan 
Evangelism & Mission Education Outreach                                  Class of 2013: Louise Russell, Karen Miles, Sherry Windrow 

A reminder to committee chairpersons:                                          Class of 2014: Sheila Geary, Allan Stout, Kathy Duncan 

Please call all members listed on your committee to let  
them know the date and time of your meeting                                      
 
 Jenkins staff: Pastor Jonathan Watson                                                                       
  Minister of Music Sveta Yatsky                                           Things to pray about: Church Finances, Spiritual growth, Youth camps  

Secretary Teresa Francescon                                                                                        Next Session Meeting:  June 10, 2012                                                                                                  
MDO Director Tracy Boucher                                                                                                    
Asst. Treasurer Diane Riggs 

 

Attendance for May 

6      13 20 27                   

 Sunday School 61     39 58 42                  

Worship   9:00 
               11:15                                                         

106 
15 

    102 
    16 

103 
12 

77                
22 

 

Total Offerings  for May  (Needed Each Week:  $5,595.00) 
6                            13         20          27                            

$  6,061.50    $  3,152.75 $  3,598.50  $  2,847.50 
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